

Mediation of Angwin land dispute goes nowhere

Timing wasn’t right, county says
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Mediation intended to resolve a land-use dispute between Pacific Union College and Save Rural Angwin is being put on hold.

Napa County announced renewed effort in finding an end to the dispute last year, following the defeat of Measure U at the ballot box, and brought in a mediator to meet with the parties.

County Planning Director Hillary Gitelman said the mediator did sit down with representatives of Save Rural Angwin and Pacific Union College in an attempt to find common ground, but decided that the timing wasn’t right for formal mediation talks.

Gitelman said the mediator could be brought back in to restart discussions, but she wasn’t sure when — or if — that would occur. She said the county is waiting to see what will happen with the college’s stated intent to sell some of its land.

The status of that land sale is uncertain, and PUC Vice President John Collins did not return a phone call on Friday to discuss the mediation being put on hold. After Measure U was defeated by voters, Collins expressed a desire to sit down with the measure’s sponsor, Save Rural Angwin, and work out their dispute.

Had it won voter approval, Measure U would have downzoned three parcels of land in Angwin that are owned by the college. The intent was to prevent them from being used for residential development. Save Rural Angwin backed the measure, but voters rejected it 60 percent to 40 percent.

PUC contributed $472,000 of its own funds to defeating it, while Save Rural Angwin spent about $110,000.

Gitelman said if a property sale is followed with a development application, another attempt at mediation could be made.

“He’s on call when we need him,” Gitelman said of the mediator. “I guess it is status quo in Angwin. The status quo will change if and when we receive an application. Maybe that will be the time to re-engage.”

“We’re still interested in finding common ground,” Gitelman said. “I think there are things all parties want to consider.”

Based on a conversation with the mediator, Save Rural Angwin Chairman Mike Hackett said he believes the talks’ delay is attributed to the college’s unwillingness to participate, not timing.

“We were very hopeful and now, again, disappointed,” Hackett said.

Hackett said a development application would undoubtedly follow the same path as the failed Ecovillage proposal, which was the initial spark in the dispute between his group and the college. The college formally withdrew the Ecovillage application in 2012, after declaring the project dead prior to that.

“We’re not going away,” Hackett said. “We can’t do anything now until a proposal reaches the county, and then the fight will start again.”

